

Cleadon Open, Sunday 5<sup>th</sup> May 2024 shoot cancelled.

Due to thunder and lightning on Friday evening which added lots of water to our field that was only just starting to recover from a wet winter. While the WA900 on Saturday went ahead, the field was very wet and after 7.5 dozen arrows the field was in a poor state. We have taken the difficult decision to cancel tomorrow's tournament (Cleadon Open) in an attempt to give the field the chance to recover before our next WRS tournament in 3 weeks time. We appreciate that you will be disappointed with this decision and can only apologise, but the TOs, Field Captain and Chair of Judges were in agreement that this was the only course of action open to us.

Apologies once again and thank you for your understanding.

Kind regards

Pam and Kevin Duncanson  
Cleadon Archers Tournament Organisers